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Canterbury South Public School 
Works notification 24 September 2021 

We are upgrading Canterbury South Public School with new and improved education facilities for 
students. We are writing to provide an update on works occurring in the public domain as this project 
continues. This includes improvements to the adjacent streets, Napier Street and France Street.  

Public domain works on Napier Street and France Street 

Public domain works will include upgrades to kerbs and pram ramps to improve walking routes to 
Canterbury South Public School.  

Changes will be made to parking, including new signage, in line with the approved Development 
Application. This includes changes to parking during school pick up and drop off hours on the school side 
of Napier Street and France Street. No changes will be made on the residential side of Napier Street. 

▪ Works will be carried out on France Street from 27 September to 9 October 2021, subject to weather. 

▪ Works will be carried out on Napier Street from 11 October to 23 October 2021, subject to weather.  

Traffic management and control will be in place to minimise disruption to the school and local community 
and maintain access to the road. 

Access to residential properties and pedestrian access will be maintained with traffic control in place. 

We will provide further notification if the work and road closure need to be rescheduled. 

Working hours 

The NSW Government has recently passed legislation to allow construction hours to be extended outside 
of those specified in the Environmental Planning and Assessment Act (1979) under the COVID-19 
Development-Construction Work Days Order (No3) 2021 to protect the health, safety and welfare of 
construction workers and our community during the COVID-19 pandemic.  

The construction hours are 7 am to 5 pm Monday to Friday, 7 am to 5 pm Saturday and 9 am to 5 pm 
Sunday.  

We are here to make sure that work is completed safely and efficiently, and we will minimise impacts on 
the community at every opportunity.  

Thank you for your patience while we deliver this important infrastructure for Canterbury South Public 
School. 
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